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During the Christmas season I took time to stroll the downtown area and paid more attention to the details of the businesses.  It struck me that downtown Petaluma has become much more upscale.  My day to day habits don’t take me downtown very often. And when I do have reason to go there, I’m pretty focused on what I’m trying to accomplish.  So, while I’ve noticed changes, I’d not put them into the context of the whole.

The nostalgic memories we each have of downtown vary by the era in which that image was formed.  Those who have lived here for 50 years have much different memories than those who have been here for only 30 or 20 or 10 years.  My recent columns commenting on the disappering views of the surrounding hills from downtown have caused me to look more closely at the downtown itself.

While I’m lamenting the loss of views and traditional stores, (Mattei’s, Lombardis, Tuttles), others are enjoying the vibrancy being brought about by the changes from old time mom and pop stores to the new upscale businesses.  The anticipation of new facilities (restaurants, a theater, businesses, housing, more parking, etc.) has others eagerly awaiting a new and different downtown Petaluma.

So, when we talk about preserving our downtown or retaining our “small town character”, we may each be having different views of what that means based on how long Petaluma has been our home.  As the older residents depart, the memory of the “old” downtown will be replaced by a newer memory.  Eventually, those now looking forward to the opening of the current Basin Street projects may “remember” the old downtown when there were no tall buildings between the turning basin and Lakeville.

Someone said humorously, “The future ain’t what it used to be”.  But that’s really true.  Change and especially the rate of change will happen in ways that are not what we’re used to.

I’ve been focusing on probable changes to major areas west of the freeway,  Kenilworth, the fairgrounds, the Factory Outlet, the quarry, without thinking of other changes.  Just several weeks ago, I found out that there are plans to increase the number of living units at the Greenbrier apartments by 124. Here was an area I thought was built out.  It isn’t.

We all probably look at other areas that currently have  buildings on them and assume they’re built out.  We should remember what happened to the Pacific Theater site, now Kohl’s, to realize that even newer buildings can be torn down for a more profitable use.

The City Council’s foot dragging on a new General Plan leaves them with a blank slate to approve new development with little input from the community.  And possibly with little lead time for the community to react.

Regardless of which era our memories of Petaluma grow from, 2005 will be a year to pay attention to what will be proposed for development.  Change in Petaluma is isn’t simply the impact each of the various development proposals will have on our quality of life, but the aggregate impact all of these proposals, taken together, will have on the environment, mobility (traffic), and our personal vision of this town.

You’ve read and seen on TV the roundup and rehash of last year’s major events.  Most of them you couldn’t have done anything about if you had wanted to.  You can make a difference in what Petaluma’s future will be if you pay attention to what’s going on here in town AND make those views known to our decision makers.     

